
  

 

 

 

🌟Happy Independence Month!🌟 

   

 

 

United States of America: July 4 

Perú: July 28 

 

 

            I have a plane ticket for going back to the USA! Thank you so much for praying, I 

think I can see some of the reasons why God had me stay a little longer. My plans are to 

come back and work in this area full-time if the Lord wills it. The thing stopping me from 

doing that right now is that I really would like to operate in Perú with a work visa, and not a 

tourist visa. 

            I will be arriving in Chicago on August 25th. My sister Violet will be attending the 

Moody Bible Institute, so I plan to visit her there and then return to the state of Kansas on 

September 1st. From there, I will be making rounds to visit all of the churches and family 

that have been my support for this journey. 

            It is impossible to know what our future will be, but praise the Lord that He has 

promised to be with His children every step of the way. This month contains both the 

Independence Day for the USA and Perú, which amuses me as I think about how my 

dependence on the Lord has increased significantly. I have memorized the 23rd Psalm, and 

the message there of the sweet peace and contentment contrasts starkly with the bitter 

chaos and hatred being portrayed in our world right now. My friends and family, keep 

studying God’s Word and keep standing for the truth, even if you have to stand 

alone……with Jesus. 

 

 



 

 

What is more American than apple pie? Thanks Mom for teaching me how to make crust!  



 

 

We haven't celebrated Perú's Independence Day yet, so I'll have to post pictures later.  
 

 

Praises and Petitions: 

• We are completely better from our sickness, which was likely COVID-19! 
  

• There is still ministry to be done here. I've been able to reconnect with some 
unsaved friends during this quarantine. Please pray for the conversations I 
will be having with them, and that they would be saved. 
  

• Keep praying for the sisters in our Women's Bible study. We meet over Zoom 
every Sunday at 5 in the afternoon. I usually post the recording of that video 
later that evening on Facebook. 

 
 

God bless you richly! 

 

 

 

   

 


